GLOVERSVILLE-JOHNSTOWN JOINT SEWER BOARD
MEETING MINUTES
April 25, 2019

The adjourned April 10, 2019 meeting of the Gloversville-Johnstown Joint Sewer Board was reconvened
on April 25,2019 at 7:00 P.M. in the Common Council Chambers at Johnstown City Hall with Chairman
Siarkowski presiding.

PRESENT:

Wrandy Siarkowski Chairman

John Rizzo Vice Chairman

Bobbi Trudel Secretary

Dale Trumbull Member

Christopher Vose Member

Helen Martin Member

Wallace Arnold Manager-Wastewater Programs
Donna Renda Fiscal Officer

PUBLIC HEARING

Chairman Siarkowski opened a public hearing at 7:00 P.M. on proposed 2019-2020 sewer rates.

No one was present to speak in favor, or in opposition, of the proposed 2019-2020 sewer rates.
Chairman Siarkowski closed the public hearing at 7:10 P.M.

On a motion made by Ms. Martin, seconded by Mr. Vose, carried six (6) in favor, and none (0) opposed,
the Board adopted the 2019-2020 sewer rates, effective May 1, 2019 as follows:

USER CHARGE RATE FOR MCT'S:

CAPITAL OPERATION & MAINTENANCE
FLOW: $ 0.10 PER 1000 GALS. FLOW: $ 0.43 PER 1000 GALS.
TSS: $ 74.14 pER 1000 LBS. TSS: $ 339.36 PER 1000 LBS.
BOD: $ 54.57 PER 1000 LBS. BOD: $210.97 PER 1000 LBS.
TKN: $ 137.56 PER 1000 LBS. TKN: $ 893.17 PER 1000 LBS.
I/I Fee: $27.30 PER CONNECTION

Monitoring Fee: $550 FOR CLASS A INDUSTRIES
$450 FOR CLASS B INDUSTRIES

USER CHARGE RATE FOR NON-MCT'S: $2.54 PER THOUSAND GALLONS
(Residential, Commercial & Minor Industrial) or $1.90 PER HUNDRED CUBIC FEET

I/1 Fee $27.30 PER CONNECTION



WASTE RATE:

MUNICIPAL SLUDGE $ 0.045 PER GALLON

LEACHATE $0.011 PER GALLON

INDUSTRIAL SEPTAGE $0.10 PER GALLON

SEPTIC HAULERS $ 0.085 PER GALLON < 300,000 GALLONS PER YEAR
$0.07 PER GALLON > 300,000 GALLONS PER YEAR

REMEDIATION WASTEWATER $0.006 PER GALLON

YOGURT WHEY $0.015 PER GALLON

CHEESE WHEY $0.025 PER GALLON

OLD BUSINESS

Chairman Siarkowski and Manager Arnold met with Fulton County Planning Director Scott Henze on
April 23, 2019 to discuss concerns regarding the proposed Fulton County Sewer District No. 3: Meco. A
detailed summary addressing all the concerns was reviewed by the Joint Sewer Board. Vice Chairman
Rizzo recommended the summary be provided to residents impacted by the creation of the new district.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:14 P.M. on a motion made by Ms.
Trudel, seconded by Mr. Trumbull, carried six (6) in favor, and none (0) opposed.

The next regular meeting will be held on Wednesday, May 8, 2019 at 7:00 P.M.

Respectfully submitted,

Bobbi Trudel, GIJSB Secretary



